
Town of Montville  
COMMISSION ON AGING 

12 Maple Ave. 
Uncasville, Connecticut 06382 

MINUTES 
 

1. Call to order 
    Chair Doherty-Peck called the meeting to order at 9:02 a.m. on February 2, 2020 in the library in the  
    Senior Center.  

 
2. Roll call 

Present were commission members: Doherty-Peck, Skinner, Ziegler, Adams, Taylor and Liaison Caron.   
Absent with cause: McNeil, Doherty, and Lt. Radford. 

 
3. Approval of minutes 

A motion was made to approve the minutes of the November 6, 2019 meeting by Ziegler and seconded 
by Skinner.  All in favor. 

 
4. Approval of the bills 

    None 
 

5. Correspondence 
Letter was read from Member Monica MacNeil announcing her resignation, with regret.  Time issues 
will not allow her to continue, Commission discussed she was a valuable member that will be missed.  

 
6. Remarks from the public 

Resident who is a nurse and interested in what the Commission does was in attendance. 
 

7. Introduction of Speakers  
No Speaker. 

                   
8. Reports  

Kathleen Doherty-Peck, Senior Center Director  
Working on preparations for upcoming grant audits.  Starting new classes at the Center: Arthritis 
Foundations’ Walking with Ease continued from its original 8 weeks as it is very well received.  Also 
adding indoor Badminton, Pickle ball, and Bingocize if enough interest.  The seniors are having their 
annual Valentine’s Day intergenerational program with Tyl Middle School on Friday, February 14th.  The 
Director’s recognition dinner for senior volunteers is going to be on Friday, February 28th.  
  
Billy Caron, Town Council Liaison 
Councilor Caron announced he was able to get a large donation from Charter Oak for our Food Bank, 
$3,000, which many seniors utilize.  He was also able to secure another donation from Charter Oak for a 
Smartboard for the Senior Center, $3,000.  Councilor Caron was able to get a Skybox concert for 
fundraising for the senior center, Matchbox 20 for July 26, 2020.  Councilor Caron also made note that 
he would help Commission continue our quest to have legislation in place for Home Health Care for the 
safety of senior citizens.   
 
Lt Radford, Police Liaison 
No Report. 
 

9.  Old Business 
Will continue next month and try to get speaker from State Department of Health.                                         

 
          10.    New Business 
                   No new business 
                
          11.    Remarks from the Public 
                   No remarks 
 
          12.    Remarks from the Commission 
                   None 
                      
          13.    Adjourn 
                   A motion was made to adjourn meeting at 10:40 a.m. by Taylor and seconded by Skinner. All in favor. 


